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Malathy Subramanian, Commission Counsel

 

VIA EMAIL 
DATE: November 6, 2023 

TO: Sally Zutter, Property Tax Division/Auditor’s Office 

FROM:  Shiva Frentzen, LAFCO Executive Officer 

SUBJECT: NOTICE OF NEW LAFCO PROJECT 
Brand Annexation to the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District 
LAFCO Project No. 2023-01 

This letter constitutes notice under Revenue and Taxation Code §99(b).  LAFCO is requesting 
your initiation of the tax revenue re-distribution process.  The project map and information forms 
are attached for your convenience. 

The proposal is subject to Section 99.01 of the Revenue and Taxation Code.  Project notice has 
also been given to the Assessor’s office and their report will be due to you by December 6, 2023 
(Revenue and Taxation Code §99(b)(1)(A)).  Your notification of the local agencies will be 
required by December 21, 2023 (Revenue and Taxation Code §99(b)(3)).   

The LAFCO proposal will alter the service area and/or boundary for the following Subject Agency:  
Georgetown Divide Public Utility District. 
Project Description: Annexation of a single parcel, APN 088-031-061 (120 acres, formerly APNs 
088-031-032, -033, -034, -035, -036 and -037), into the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District
(GDPUD) for water service.

Other affected agencies involved in this proposal are as follows: 
El Dorado County CSAs 7, 9, 10 and 10 Zone G-Library; Garden Valley Fire Protection 
District, Georgetown Divide Recreation District, Georgetown Divide Resource Conservation 
District, Kelsey Cemetery District, El Dorado County Office of Education, Black Oak Mine 
Unified School District, Los Rios Community College District, El Dorado County Sheriff's 
Department, and El Dorado County Water Agency.   

Please notify me as soon as possible if any other agencies may be affected by this proposal. 

Attachments: Project Description and Map 
Project Information Forms 

Cc: Tiffany Schmid, CAO 
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GDPUD

GDPUD SOI

088-031-061

Brand Annexation to the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District
LAFCO Project No. 2023-01
Annexation of a single parcel, APN 088-031-061 (120 acres, formerly APNs 088-031-032,  -033, 
-034, -035, -036 and -037), into the Georgetown Divide Public Utility District (GDPUD) for water 
service. Annexation into GDPUD is requested by the landowner to obtain water service for a 
future single-family residence. The property is currently vacant, no development is proposed at 
this time. The subject parcel was formed in 2023 as part of an approved Certificate of 
Compliance application to merge 6 parcels split improperly  in the 1980s back into the original 
120-acre parcel. The parcel is located on the west side of Sheepherder Ridge Road, 
approximately 1,300 feet west of the intersection with Stewart Mine Road, in the Kelsey area.
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